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  TTHHEE  LLYYMMPPSSTTOONNEE  HHEERRAALLDD                                  

   Sept  2013                                                       Volume 37, Number 1 

 

 

NEWS FROM THE PARISH 

COUNCIL 

 

Neighbourhood Plan 
 Cllr Rob Longhurst reported to the 

Parish Council meeting that the Public 

Consultation for the Neighbourhood 

Plan ran for six weeks, in line with 

Section 14 of the Neighbourhood 

Planning Regulations 2012.   Response 

forms were available on the village 

website, with hard copies available at 

the Exhibition and on request. 

Respondents were asked to indicate 

whether they agreed or disagreed with 

specific Policies, and to suggest 

alternative wording.  They were also 

asked their opinion about anything 

missing from the Plan, and their overall 

impression of the document.  In the 

event not all feedback was made on the 

form, and not all respondents were as 

specific as requested.   Nonetheless all 

the written feedback received during 

the consultation period has been 

carefully studied and considered. 
A total of 127  responses were 

received: 
         110 from private individuals 
         17 from agents, organisations, 

groups and representative bodies. 

The members of the Working Party are 

delighted with the level and overall 

quality of responses.  They indicate an 

assertive community, in touch with its 

values, that wishes to embrace 

controlled development whilst 

preserving the character and traditions 

of the Parish.   
The Working Party is concerned about 

the absence of responses from some 

bodies, in particular Exmouth Town 

Council, the National Trust, CTCRM, 

Harefield Estate, The Church, Farming 

interests. 
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Cont 
All responses are summarised in two 

documents along with the comments of 

the WP and appropriate action taken.  

The summaries of each response are 

brief, in order to produce a manageable 

document that can be used to identify 

the key themes.  Full copies of all 

responses are available on the village 

website. 
 

Summary of the main themes arising 

from consultation. 
1.      The Exe Estuary Trail (EET).  

There were 49 objections to CAP 

8.  For many this was the only 

issue of concern in the entire 

Plan.  We were impressed by the 

weight of argument and the 

striking personal anecdotes about 

the dangers of the EET, for both 

pedestrians and cyclists.   A 

number of the objections were 

from cyclists themselves, and the 

objectors included the author of 

the Draft Plan!  The 

overwhelming view was that the 

EET should be re-routed, away 

from the village roads, along the 

railway line. ALRUG object to 

this since this land could be key 

for future enhanced rail service, 

although Network Rail has no 

current plans for this.  A technical 

solution can be found.    
2.      Goodmores Farm development.  

Thirty seven responses were 

related to this issue.  Most (but 

not all) from residents on the 

Hulham Road side of the A376 

who will be most directly affected 

by the development.  Many of 

these respondents supported the 

plan in principle but disagreed 

with a number of the Objectives 

because of this issue.  There was 

widespread opposition to the 

proposed development, and anger 

at the way in which the Parish 

Council and EDDC have handled 

the matter.  A new section of the 

Plan has been drafted to reflect 

these views along with some very 

positive contributions to new 

ideas re footpaths, bridle ways 

and road improvements  
3.      Concerns that the Plan will not 

have any teeth  
Delivery and Monitoring has been         

reviewed and improved. 
4.      Failure to consult with local 

Landowners/long established 

residents 
The Lympstone Landowners and 

Employers Association 

responded that they had not been 

consulted and 6 individual 

responses also made this 

comment.  This is refuted by the 

WP and we would refer to the 

Consultation Statement 

(Appendix I) which has been 

updated since the Consultation 

Exercise.    
5.      Concerns about traffic speed in 

the centre of the village  
Nine respondents  suggested a 

20mph limit.  The DCC response 
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suggested there was no 

justification for 20mph. 
The Working Party have 

reviewed CAP 6 and feel that it 

adequately reflects opinion and 

does not rule out a 20mph limit 

in the future if circumstances or 

DCC attitude changes.    
6.      Improvements to the train 

station/train service 
Despite the response from 

ALRUG there is no evidence of 

widespread community support 

for a 15 minute train service 

from the feedback.  This is still 

part of the DCC Transport 

Policy. No Change.  
7.      Comments about the layout of 

the Plan/detailed comments 

about the text 
Many respondents (both 

individuals and organisations) 

were highly complementary 

about the professionalism of the 

Plan – particularly Planning Aid 

and EDDC.  Six respondents 

raised concerns about the length 

and difficulty of accessing 

essential information in the plan, 

and these included a number of 

comments about the maps.   
I would remind you that this was 

only a draft plan and the final 

version will be proof read by two 

independent reviewers and the 

Plain English Group at EDDC.  
8.      EDDC & DCC Input  

Input was received from EDDC 

and DCC.  The EDDC input was 

accepted in almost its entirety.  

There were concerns over some 

of the DCC input as we felt there 

was a lack of understanding of 

what DCC understood was the 

function of a Neighbourhood 

Plan. 
All of these comments will be 

considered at a Special meeting of the 

Parish Council at 7.30pm on 9th 

September, 2013. 
The meeting will consider the 

Neighbourhood Plan again page by 

page to identify changes to the Plan and 

to consider the comments that have 

been made. 
 The Parish Council will also consider 

how the Delivery and Monitoring 

Statement and Consultation Statement 

within the Plan will be operated in the 

future to make sure that all the policies 

are followed up and adopted, in 

practice, by other public bodies. 
 Once the Parish Council have adopted 

the Plan there will be an exhibition of 

the contents and changes, in the Village 

Hall on 20th & 21st September 2013, 

before the Plan is submitted to EDDC 

for their part of the adoption process. 
 

POSSIBLE DEVELOPMENT AT 

COURTLANDS LANE/ A376 
SLP have informed the Parish Council 

that they are intending to re-submit a 

much smaller outline planning 

application for 33 new homes on the 

land fronting the A376 Exmouth Road.  

The new proposal addresses the key 

matters previously raised in connection 

with development at Courtlands. 
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 SLP say that an information leaflet, 

has been distributed to residents 

immediately adjoining the site in 

Courtlands Lane.  The link to the 

dedicated project web site is 

www.courtlands-cross.co.uk  
 This will be considered at a meeting of 

the Parish Council on 16th September 

2013 and as usual, the meeting will be 

open to the Public. 
  
Lympstone FC 
George Webster has asked if it would 

be possible for the Parish Council to 

purchase land which could be 

developed for sport & recreation, using 

lottery/sports grants.  
 The Parish Council has been aware of 

the success of the Football Club and the 

difficulties it has been facing in 

providing adequate facilities.  Those 

who live in the area will know of the 

parking problems on Burgmanns Hill 

when the youth team are playing at 

home.  A new sports facility for 

Lympstone would remove this problem 

and could provide excellent facilities 

for our young 
 Councillors have been asked to think 

about where such a facility might be 

provided and will discuss this again in a 

month’s time.  At this stage, no site has 

been identified.  The Parish Council 

and the Football Club would welcome 

ideas for this including possible offers 

of a site. 
  
 

 

Flooding 
This is a recurring topic at Parish 

Council meetings.  At the last meeting 

the talk was more about the poor state 

and size of the sewerage network 

particularly along Longmeadow Road 

as this takes most of the sewage for the 

Village.  Most of the older houses in 

the area will have combined drains 

which means that rainwater from the 

roof will drain into the public sewer 

rather than into a surface water drain.  

This puts even greater pressure on the 

capacity on the already ‘overcrowded’ 

drains. 
Dave Tyrrell has put in a great effort by 

contacting every public body that might 

have a role to play in making sure that 

the sewers are adequate to cope with 

the needs of an expanding community 

but so far no answer has been given and 

no works are proposed. 
 The Parish Council will now follow 

this up with a different line to see if any 

response or progress can be made.  To 

support this it is vital that evidence is 

gathered to clearly demonstrate that 

there has been sewage flowing down 

the public roads and paths and that 

householders are suffering from toilets 

that won’t flush.  Please contact Tony 

the Clerk or a Parish Councillor to  

communicate your experiences. 
  
Grants from the Parish Council 
Each year, the Parish Council has funds 

to help Groups in the Village.  County 

Councillor Bernard Hughes also has an 

http://www.courtlands-cross.co.uk/
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allocation of funds to help with local 

schemes and organisations. 
 So far, a few applications have been 

received and these will be considered at 

the meeting on 16th September.  An 

organisation does not have to be 

desperate for funds to qualify for help 

and funds can be used for any purpose.  

The Parish Council can pay for 

equipment, training or works by local 

contractors.  There is a form on the 

website but you can also contact Tony, 

the Clerk for details. 
 

 Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, 

DMS,  43 Salisbury Road, Exmouth, 

EX8 1SL, Tel 279665/ 07866 535580  

clerk@lympstone.org 

 

FROM THE EDITOR 
 

GOOD NEWS  

The Saddlers has 

reopened and will 

have food from Friday 

the 6th of September. The 

new licensees are Darren and Tessa 

Notman and their (temporary) 

telephone No. is 260445. We all wish 

them well. 

A special meeting of the Parish Council 

will review the responses received and 

the comments made on the 

Neighbourhood Plan next Monday, the 

9th of September. 

Cllr Longhurst has suggested that we 

might have our Neighbourhood Plan 

accepted before EDDC submit their 

plans .  

 

BAD NEWS 

Our elected Parish Council Chairman, 

Richard Eastley is still not fit so I 

remain as Chairman for the next few 

meetings at least. 

 

BT BROADBAND SPEED 

When can I use fibre optic BT Infinity? 

Sorry, fibre optic BT Infinity isn't 

currently available at your property. 

Fibre optic broadband is estimated to 

be in your area between October 2013 

and March 2014. Please note that these 

dates have been provided by our 

supplier and are estimates. Dates may 

be subject to change due to factors 

outside our control such as; delays 

agreeing cabinet locations with your 

local council or unforeseen issues 

encountered during the construction of 

your street cabinet. 

Installing BT Infinity at your property 

depends on a number of factors 

including whether or not your 

telephone exchange currently supports 

BT Infinity and whether your street 

cabinet and line have been enabled. To 

find out more you can look up your 

telephone exchange on the Openreach 

website. Your property is connected to 

EXMOUTH telephone exchange. 

 

BT’s response to me, August 2013. 

Openreach says that the Exmouth 

exchange is ‘accepting orders’ with no 

dates provided. 

 

Cllr Chris Carter 
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THE PARISH CHURCH  
 

Evening Services 

Further to some requests for an 

exploration into the possibility of a 

monthly evening service. There will be 

a six month trial of evening services on 

the last Sunday of the month at 5.00 

p.m. starting on the last Sunday of 

September (29th). Demelza will lead a 

Reflective Taize Style of Service. Last 

Sunday in October (27th) Revd Sid 

(who will be ordained by then) will 

lead a Wholeness and Healing Service 

(incorporating compline). The last 

Sunday in November (24th), Revd 

Geoffrey will lead Sung Evensong. 

This pattern will then be repeated for 

the next three months. 

Please try this style of worship,- until 

people try them and give us feed-back 

we will not know if this  is something 

that can add to our growing awareness 

of God in our lives. 

Any further information please ring Sid 

274512 or Demelza 272243 

Historic Churches Ride & Stride  

Saturday 14 September 

Why not have a great 

day out with the Church 

Family either walking or riding your 

bike or just sitting in one of our 

churches and welcoming visitors from 

other local churches. There will be lots 

of laughter and fun which can benefit 

your local church as well as support 

those churches that are faced with 

enormous costs for repairs or when 

disaster hits. 

For further details please contact Basil 

Strickland 266935. 

Sponsor forms available in all our 

churches. 

Put your best foot forward and come and 

have a Great Day!  

Patronal Festival 

Sunday 8th September is our Patronal 

Festival at 10 am when we celebrate the 

Patron Saint of the church, St Mary.  

This year we welcome the whole 

Mission Community to our Eucharist. 

Children’s Society Coffee Morning  

Saturday, 21st September, 

10.30 to 12.00: Coffee 

Morning in aid of The 

Children’s Society to be 

held in Lympstone 

Church. All welcome – cake stall, bric-

a-brac, children’s activities, raffle etc. 

£1 entry to include coffee/tea and 

biscuit, children under 16 free entry. 

Offers of cakes for the stall/raffle 

prizes/bric-a-brac and/or help to serve 

coffee would be gratefully received! 

Ian and Heather Stratford: 01395 

224759 

Harvest Supper  

Harvest Supper this year will be on 

Saturday 5th October in the Village 

Hall.  Look for full details on the 

telegraph poles or under the arch.  6:00 

for 6:30 pm for everyone in the village 

and the whole Mission Community.  

Entertainment is on the menu as usual! 

Ten for Tender  

Tender is a small charity working to 

prevent domestic and sexual abuse in 

young people’s lives To celebrate 

Tender’s 10 yrs, Sophie Minter, 
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daughter of George and Mary Truell, 

has pledged to run 10 races of various 

distances and terrain to raise money 

and awareness of Tender’s vital work. 

More information is in the folder at the 

back of the church. Please do read it 

and if you feel able to sponsor Sophie, 

she would be most grateful. More 

information from George or Mary. Tel: 

276793 
A message from (soon to be) Revd Sid 

Humphries  

A small group has met with David Ley, 

who works with Tearfund, exploring 

the ways in which our worshipping 

lives affect everything that we do. We 

are all already involved in village life, 

but how can we, as members of 

Christ’s risen body, be reaching out to 

those very people we meet and engage 

with daily? 

David Ley has been invited to 

preach/talk about his role on Sunday 

29th September, and, under his 

guidance, we hope to continue to 

explore ways in which our lives as 

members of the church congregation 

can enrich the communities with which 

we work and socialise. Please pray for 

us and let us know your thoughts via 

Sid 274512, sid75@hotmail.co.uk or 
 Demelza 272243, 

demelzahenderson@gmail.com 

Library – For help in 

times of trouble, why 

not try one of the books 

available in the library 

on ‘Healing and 

Spiritual Support’. 
 

Church Services 

First Sunday   8am Morning Prayer 

10am Family Communion with 

Worship Band / refreshments from 9.30 

Second Sunday 8am Morning Prayer 

10am Sung Eucharist 

Third Sunday  8am Said Eucharist 

10am Morning Praise for all ages with 

Worship Band / refreshments from 9.30 

4th/5th Sunday 8am Morning Prayer 

10am Sung Eucharist 

Last Sunday of the month a reflective 

Taize style service at 5pm (6 month 

trial) 

Second Monday 9.30am Half hour 

quiet prayer time and meditation with 

Demelza Henderson. 

All Wednesdays 11am Said Eucharist 

Church website  All this information 

and more may be found on 

www.lympstonechurch.org 

 

Brian Mather, information supplied by 

Jill Wilson. 

 

LOTTERY WINNERS!  

 

The lucky winner in the 

July draw of the 

Friends of the Church 

Lottery was Bruni Young. And in 

August, Jan Napper. So a fabulous £25 

prize for each of them! 

 

Clive Wilson 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sid75@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:demelzahenderson@gmail.com
http://www.lympstonechurch.org/
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JUBILEE MUGS  

 

The council still has a 

few available at a small 

charge. Contact Cllr 

Atkins (264003) or Cllr Acca (279209) 

for details. 

 

Cllr Chris Carter 

 

DEBBIE FOXON  

 

Lympstone Preschool is very sad to be 

saying goodbye to Debbie Foxon who 

has been our playleader for the last 9 

years! Debbie is leaving us to spend 

more time with her family. All the staff, 

families past and present and the 

committee of Lympstone Preschool 

would like to say a huge thank you to 

Debbie for all her hard work and 

dedication to making preschool so 

successful over the last 9 years! Debbie 

you will be missed!! 

 

Vicki Drinkwater 
 

WEDDINGS AT 

THE VILLAGE 

HALL 
  
Our Village Hall is now licensed as a 

venue for marriages and civil 

partnerships. This is in addition to the 

longstanding use of the hall as a venue 

for receptions. So, if you are looking 

for a local non-religious venue, contact 

Pete Hardy (270157) to discuss what 

the Hall can offer. We have some 

Saturdays available in 2014, and could 

also offer mid-week bookings in the 

school summer holiday at a discounted 

price. Our wedding package offers 

exclusive use of the hall’s two main 

rooms, kitchen and bar from 5pm on a 

Friday to 10am on a Sunday, allowing 

plenty of time to prepare and decorate, 

as well as clear away afterwards. You 

can use our furniture, crockery and 

cutlery, or hire in whatever you choose, 

bring your own food or we can 

recommend excellent local caterers and 

suppliers of decorations. 
  
Don Mildenhall 

 

FILM SOCIETY  

 

The new season’s films 

start with Midnight in Paris at 

the Village Hall on Friday 

13th September. The film starts at 

7.30pm; doors and bar open at 6.45pm, 

It’s the first of monthly screenings 

running to April. New members can 

join for the season and see 9 films for 

£25, or pay £5 per film at the door. To 

join come to the first film or call Helen 

Dimond on 223433. The full 

programme is on display under the 

railway bridge. 

Also restarting this month are Matinee 

screenings – with the first being Kiss 

Me Kate on Tuesday 17th September at 

2pm for 2.15pm in the Methodist Hall, 

All welcome; £3.50 including 

refreshments. 

 

Don Mildenhall 
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CTCRM EXERCISE  

 

The exercise will run 

from Sat 28 Sep 13 

and finish on either 

Tue 01 Oct or Wed 02 

Oct 13. 

It will involve the Young Officers 

patrolling from a base location either 

on Cliff Field or in the field opposite 

it.  Patrols will look to engage with the 

locals in the village.  The situation is 

one in which the population are largely 

suppressed by an insurgent grouping 

so villagers should give little to the 

young officers.  We will have approx 

50 people who will play key members 

of the population in the village that will 

give the young officers the necessary 

information as required.  A number of 

tightly controlled incidents will take 

place throughout the 3-4 days, some 

will run through the night but these will 

be in areas away from the village 

centre.  These will be planned to cause 

minimal disruption to the residents.  

There may be some packages discreetly 

placed around the village, these will be 

obviously marked but will not be put in 

locations that will cause inconvenience 

to residents. 

The consent of the village is greatly 

appreciated and allows for some truly 

unique training benefits.  The 

opportunity to conduct training in a real 

village is something only done at 

Commando Training Centre and adds 

complexity to their training that greatly 

increases realism.  Having to deal with 

a genuine population and have their 

concerns, interests and property at the 

core of all their activity will ensure the 

planning and execution the Young 

Officers undertake will have to be of a 

high quality.  It also strengthens the 

already excellent bond between the 

village and the training centre, the like 

of which does not exist anywhere else.  

It will also provide valuable training for 

the local police and fire service who 

will be involved in some aspects of the 

exercise.  

The village and its residents will be a 

priority throughout the exercise and any 

concerns can be raised to a member of 

CTCRM staff at any time. 
  
If residents do have any questions or 

concerns please call Capt Simon 

Broomfield on 07824 080054. 

 

BEST KEPT VILLAGE  

COMPETITION 2014   

Judging May – July 

next year 

 

Identifying Black Spots 

Please look out for parts of the Village 

you think are neglected and could do 

with attention e.g. accumulated refuse 

and litter, unsightly weeds etc.  

Hopefully we can attack and improve 

these with Community Effort!  Please 

use contact details below.     

   

Terri Scott  scottswpf@tiscali.co.uk       

227556                                                                                                             
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DEAR FRIENDS OF 

THE COMMUNITY 

 

Having  been formed in 1906, we have 

a long history of football in our village. 

Over the last five years, our club has 

developed significantly. We now have 

three adult teams and five youth  teams 

(U8's to U11's) and with the kind 

permission of the Parish Council and 

the National Trust, we are still using 

Candys & Cliff Fields. However, the 

pitch will not sustain the 60 home 

matches we have to play this season. It 

is with regret that we are moving our 

adult home matches to CTCRM. This 

will allow us to continue playing our 

youth matches at home in the village on 

Saturday mornings. If we are going to 

develop as a club and as a village, we 

need to bring the sporting facilities into 

the 21st century. We are in desperate 

need of a purpose built sports facility 

for football and cricket. I know that 

land is of a premium and that we need 

to protect the green spaces within our 

boundaries, however,  

playing fields are a 

permanent way of 

keeping these. 

If you know of any local 

businesses or landowners that would be 

willing to help please contact us. 

 

George Webster, Chairman  

Lympstone Football Club 

Jgeorgwebster@aol.com 

07917137059 

 

ALL CHANGE AT LYMPSTONE 

PRE-SCHOOL..... 
 

September 2013 will mark a big change 

at Lympstone Pre-School. After a 

hugely successful 9 years we say a sad 

farewell and a huge thank you to our 

outgoing play-leader Debbie Foxon - 

we will be very sad to see you go!  

We are happy to announce and 

welcome our incoming play leader 

Emma Winter - Emma has previously 

worked at our pre-school and at 

Lympstone Primary and is very excited 

about rejoining the pre-school team!  

Emma is keen to meet all 

our current and new families 

and with this in mind 

would like to invite you all 

to our 'relaunched' where 

she and the team can 

show you the new look room, 

uniforms etc and show you the exciting 

topics and plans for the forthcoming 

term! Please join us on Wednesday 

11th September between 5.30pm-

7.30pm for our open evening (children 

welcome!) to have refreshments and a 

chat with our team and find out what 

your local preschool can offer you and 

your family! We look forward to seeing 

you there!  

 

Vicki Drinkwater  

Lympstone Preschool Administrator 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Jgeorgwebster@aol.com
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TO THE PEOPLE OF 

LYMPSTONE 

 

 As Poppy Time draws 

nearer, to which you so 

generously contribute, we 

wonder how many of you are aware of 

what our Lympstone Branch of The 

Royal British Legion comprises and 

what it does? 

You do NOT need to have served in the 

Armed Forces to be a MEMBER and 

everyone is welcome.  Our main AIMS 

are: 

A.  To provide help and a point of 

contact for ex-members of the Forces 

and their families. 

B   To assist the Village "Poppy 

Organiser" and to work with other 

organisations in arranging the Service 

on Remembrance Sunday. 

C.  To organise a few social functions 

for our members. 

Now to the BULL POINT! 

We have a very small Committee 

comprising of an exceedingly hard 

working Chairman, a most competent 

Treasurer and a few " ancients" in 

support.  Very sadly we lack someone 

to fill the VITAL post of 

SECRETARY! 

 Our RBL has run for many years but 

will probably have to close unless we 

can find a SECRETARY.  This would 

be a DISASTER.  Our Village benefits 

from its close links with the Royal 

Marines to whom we owe so much. 

Remember also that next year will be 

the Centenary of the start of WW1 the 

end of which led to the founding of the 

RBL and the Poppy Appeal. 

Will YOU please volunteer to be our 

RBL SECRETARY?   It is not an 

onerous task with a short bi-monthly 

Committee meeting.    If you wish to 

apply or, indeed, just to become a 

member, please ring DON JELLARD 

(01395 273704) or, for further 

information, ring GEORGE TRUELL  

(01395 276793). 

PLEASE DO NOT ALLOW THIS 

VITALLY IMPORTANT 

LYMPSTONE CHARITY TO CLOSE. 

 

George and Mary Truell 

 
ALWAYS WANTED TO SING  

MESSIAH? 

 

Clyst Valley Choral Society is bringing 

Messiah to Lympstone on 

Saturday 23rd November 

Come and join us for 

rehearsals to bring this 

stunning work up to a 

highly polished standard! 

Rehearsals start on: 

Thursday 12th September at 

7.30 at Clyst St Mary church down 

Church Lane beside Clyst St Mary 

Branch of St Bridget’s Nurseries. Easy 

safe parking*  

*For more information phone Janet 

Macdonald 01392 271858    

Web site: clystvalleychoral.org.uk 

 

Greg Callaghan  
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POLICE REPORT  

 

Between the 27th and 

31st July a property on 

Meeting Lane had a 

window smashed by 

unknown means. If 

anyone has any information regarding 

this criminal damage, please contact me 

on the details below. 

Overnight of the 10th August a vehicle 

which was parked on a private 

driveway on Burgmanns Hill was 

entered and property stolen. Various 

items were stolen from the vehicle. 

KE/13/1853 refers. 

Overnight of the 24th July a red fold up 

pedal cycle was stolen from a property 

on Burgmanns Hill.  

On the 20th August a purse was 

accidentally dropped in the area of 

Trafalgar Road/Glebe Close.  The purse 

was kindly returned to the owner but 

unfortunately the £150 cash was 

missing. The purse was located on the 

bend of Glebe Close. 

It was a large 

rectangle purse red in 

colour and could have 

been lying on the pavement for awhile.  

If anyone has any information 

regarding this theft, please contact 

Police quoting KE/13/1940.  If anyone 

would like to hand this money in 

anonymously it can be left in the post 

office, where I can collect it.  The 

owner is understandably upset due to 

the amount of money. 

There has been a number of hoax calls 

made to Police from the telephone 

kiosk in Trafalgar Road.  Children can 

be heard laughing in the background.  

This is not only an offence and a waste 

of Police time, but could stop someone 

who has a genuine emergency getting 

through to our communication system. 

Please can I ask parents/carers to 

discuss this with children.   

There are two bikes attached to the bike 

rack outside of the Swan 

that have been left in 

situ for over a year, the 

bikes are rusted with flat 

tyres but are padlocked 

up.  I have spoken to Street Scenes 

regarding these bikes and am hoping 

we will be able to get them removed.  If 

anybody has any information on who 

owns these bikes, please contact me.  

Dog Fouling – can I remind dog owners 

to pick up after their 

pets as I have 

received 

complaints that 

people are failing to 

do this, especially in the Strand area.  If 

you see anyone failing to pick up and 

know who they are, please let me know 

and the dog warden and I can pay a 

visit.  Tickets can be issued 

retrospectively if a statement is made 

by a witness. 

 

PCSO Sarah Trayhurn 30110 

Sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pn

n.police.uk 

General Enquiries 101, Emergency 999 

 

mailto:Sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk
mailto:Sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk
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LYMPSTONE FURRY 

DANCE 2013 
 

 The friends of Lympstone 

Furry Dance would like to 

thank all those who contributed to 

making this year’s event a great 

success. 

The new format and earlier timing 

seemed to work well and in general we 

received very positive feedback. We 

will consider all comments received as 

part of our review of the event and try 

and build on what seems to be a good 

basic formula. 

 The good weather brought out the 

crowds and the centre of the village 

was a hive of activity. We were 

heartened by the increased number  

of local organisations that took an 

active part, giving the event a 

distinctive community atmosphere that 

has been much commented on. 

It would be difficult to run the event 

without the generosity of our sponsors 

and donors and the good will of the 

village as a whole. 

Thank you to the band and all who 

supported us and made it such a happy 

and fantastic day. 

 

Chris Doak 

 

LYMPSTONE HISTORY SOCIETY 

 

Following our June AGM, the Society 

is alive and well and is starting a new 

season with a new Chairman: Gary 

McNulty, new Treasurer: Mary Turner, 

Secretary: Julie Horwood, and 

Committee members Angela Coles, 

Diana Letcher, Richard Giles and Jenny 

Moon.   We are looking forward to 

autumn events, the first of which will 

be on SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 21. 

This will be a GUIDED TOUR OF 

TOTNES TOWN, starting from the 

‘Bay Horse’ pub at 2pm, with the 

option of meeting for lunch at the Bay 

Horse at 12.45pm. Travel 

independently to Totnes in the 

morning, by car or by train at a time to 

suit. The cost for the tour will be £5 per 

person and bookings must be made in 

advance, by Wednesday September 18 

to Julie Horwood on 227044. O 

r drop a note through the door of 

Seaview Cottage, Quay Lane, stating 

also if you will be having lunch at the 

Bay Horse.  Full further details will be 

given to those who book. 

We very much want to attract some 

new, younger members to the Society 

and we hope that this event being held 

on a Saturday will enable anyone 

interested, including children, to take 

part. 

The next event will be on Wednesday 

October 30 and will be a talk on the 

Roman Army in Devon.  Further details 

about the Society from Julie Horwood, 

as above. 

 

Julie Horwood 
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VISIT TO CTCRM  - 27th SEPT 

 

The Lympstone branch Royal British 

Legion have been invited to a visit to 

the camp. It will include the passing out 

parade. The visit will start at 0800hrs 

and end around 1400hrs. I have some 

spare places available to non members 

if you would like to attend with us. 

For more information please contact 

Don on 273704 

 

Don Jellard 

 

DEVON OPEN 

STUDIOS  

Welcome to Devon Open 

Studios - 'Lympstone 

Estuary Artists 2013'. Now in its 7th 

year, over 200 artists working across 

the county of Devon are waiting to 

welcome you to their unique 

workspaces , and Artists Sue Paterson, 

Debs Mitchell and Dina Clement will 

be exhibiting at Brookend Studio in 

Lympstone (down from the post 

office). An opportunity to meet and talk 

with the artists, view a variety of 

paintings, pastels and prints to include 

scenes of Venice, St Ives and 

Lympstone Estuary together with 

Venetian Masks and Puppets. 

You can visit the Studio for two whole 

weeks from September 7th - 22nd 

11am-6pm (closed 13th &19th). Teas 

available, entrance free. 

SuePaterson  

CHILDREN’S SOCIETY COFFEE 

MORNING SATURDAY, 21ST  

SEPTEMBER  10.30 to 12.00 

 

Coffee Morning in aid of The 

Children’s Society to be held in 

Lympstone Church.  All welcome – 

cake stall, bric-a-brac, children’s 

activities, raffle, a stall run by 

Lympstone Brownies.  £1 entry to 

include coffee/tea and biscuit, children 

under 16 free entry.  Please help to 

support this charity which supports 

children and teenagers in the UK. 

 

Ian and Heather Stratford -  224759 

 
THE 35TH SHERRY MORNING 

 

This village owes a big thank you to 

Ange and Mike for transforming “The 

Globe” back  into a friendly enlarged 

local - something that should have been 

done decades ago! Ange and Mike 

kindly hosted the 35th Sherry Morning 

on Sunday 28th July and provided 

mouth wateringly superb gourmet eats. 

Thanks to them and the musicians we 

have made £2000 through the Grand 

Summer Draw and donations in aid of 

Anti-Slavery International. Thank you 

to all who attended, bought draw tickets 

or made a donation. The. 2014 Sherry 

Morning will be the usual formula- last 

Sunday in July at its new home “The 

Globe”. 

 

Graham Martin 
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ONE FLUTE, MANY VOICES  

 

After the success of the 

Sunday afternoon music 

series in the Parish Church, 

Lympstone Entertainments 

have arranged a short 

Autumnal series of three concerts. They 

are led by the gifted young flautist Ruth 

Molins, with other local musicians. 

 The first concert, on Sunday 22nd 

September at 4pm is of Baroque music 

by Bach, Telemann and Boismortier, 

played by Emma Welton (violin), 

Hilary Boxer (cello) and Susie Hodder-

Williams and Ruth Molins (flutes). 

 On Sunday, 20th October Ruth plays 

bird music on flute and piccolo, as well 

as a Bach Partita, and on 10th 

November she is joined by guitar and 

cello for a festive evening with tangos 

by Piazzola and Jet Whistle by Villa 

Lobos. 

 All the concerts last for an hour, and 

you can buy a ticket for the series for 

£16, or pay £7 for each concert. They 

can be bought from Shears’ Café 

(except on Weds) or from John Welton 

at 1 Harefield Cottages (tel. 271 915, 

email johnwelton68@gmail.com). 

 

Harland Walshaw 

 

BHANGRA MUSIC  

 

World Music comes 

to Lympstone in the 

form of RSVP, the 

exciting Bhangra band, who have 

thrilled audiences from the massive 

stages  at Glastonbury for 5 years in a 

row, as well as at Womad and at 

concert venues round the country. This 

is the first Villages in Action event of 

the season, presented in the Village 

Hall on Saturday, 12th October at 

7.30pm by Lympstone Entertainments. 

RSVP are spearheading the renaissance 

of live Bhangra in the UK, helping to 

introduce it to mainstream audiences 

for the first time. They’re always 

guaranteed to leave audiences 

breathless with excitement, with their 

celebratory Indian music in the Punjabi 

style. 

 Tickets at £9 (£7 under 16) can be 

bought from John Welton, 1 Harefield 

Cottages (tel 271 915, email 

johnwelton68@gmail.com) 

 Highly recommended! 
 

Harland Walshaw 

 

TENNIS NEWS   

 

The work on the 

two courts has now 

been finished so play 

resumes as normal. The courts look 

fantastic and are a great asset to the 

village. If you want to find out more 

about joining the club we are offering a 

reduced membership for the winter 

months. Just call Jill Dixon on 224 774 

for further details. 

 

Liz Griffiths 

 

 

 

mailto:johnwelton68@gmail.com
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A NEW LYMPSTONE BUSINESS  

 

With new businesses popping up all 

over the area a new aid to entrepreneurs 

has arrived and is advertising  in the 

Herald. I asked for a bit of background 

and Lesley, who runs the company, told 

me ‘We are Lympstone-based, keen, 

friendly and experienced. We want to 

help you make your business work 

better for you. I ran my own print and 

design business for 11 years so I know 

the challenges! We can discuss small 

projects, big projects and regular input 

into your sales, marketing and PR. 

Nothing too small or too complicated. 

We have worked with interior design 

companies, joiners, NHS, executive 

coaches and many others.  Some 

wanted market research, others wanted 

appointments made for them, others 

wanted a new website they could 

update themselves. Everyone needs 

something different and we are flexible 

enough to meet those requirements. 

 Please contact me on 

lesley@hedgerowmarketing.co.uk and 

give your business a boost!’ 

 
Chris Carter 

 
CRICKET ROUND UP  

 

This summer’s better 

weather allowed Lympstone cricketers 

to play 14 matches, more than in any 

year since the club was reformed in 

2007.  None were lost to the weather or 

to player shortage – just a few to better 

teams!  The season started well with a 

run of four away wins, including some 

very pleasant new fixtures.  By the end 

the tally was won 7, lost 6, with one 

tied game (after two 20 overs innings 

for each side!).  Captain Ben Ingham 

(that’s Jason’s lad, not our District 

Councillor) once again took most 

wickets, setting a new club best at 16, 

with solid support bowling from ever 

present Ollie Creighton and our Wright 

brothers (though they’re not related), 

Duncan and David. There was also a 

new club best with the bat this season, 

James Gibbons (one of our recruits 

from the Camp) scoring 299, at an 

average of 43.  Batsmen Ben Ingham, 

Ollie Creighton and Vice Captain 

Robin Tolson also had good seasons, 

with new player Luke Mander showing 

good promise – as well as taking most 

catches.  A September end of season 

team outing will include golf, indoor 

cricket, a meal and, who knows, maybe 

a beer.  

 

Tony Day, Scorer 

 

MOBILE LIBRARY  DATES  
 

September:-13th,27th 

Meadow Close: 

 10.50  - 11.10 

Car Park             

11.30 -- 12.45 

 

Diana Letcher 

 

 

 

mailto:lesley@hedgerowmarketing.co.uk
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WI 

 

Although we had no official meeting in 

August, 22 of us enjoyed a superb 

Summer Supper  - delicious food 

provided by the Committee, location 

with glorious views provided by 

Lympstone Sailing Club!  We also 

provided all-day refreshments for the 

Furry Dance which were much 

appreciated by both villagers and 

visitors.  10 members also met for a 

Chinese meal in Exmouth in August. 

Our speaker on 4th September was 

Freda Jackson talking about “Stanley 

Long and Lower Halsdon Farm”.  

Freda knew Stanley Long personally 

from 1965 when she lived next door to 

the farm.  He was a very polite and 

honest gentleman, whose passion was 

his farm and the animals on it.   In 

1988, he turned down an offer of 4 

million pounds from a developer, a 

situation which triggered national 

media headlines and led to more than 

300 letters of gratitude both from the 

local area and worldwide.  Looking to 

preserve the farm and land in perpetuity 

he negotiated with the National Trust 

who eventually took it over in 1996 

with residency for Stanley and his wife 

for life. 

A “behind the scenes” tour of the 

Barnfield Theatre in Exeter 

has been arranged for 

Thursday, 10th October 

at 2.00 p.m.  There are 8 

places still available on this trip, so we 

would welcome anyone outside the 

W.I. to take them up at £2 each.  Please 

contact Diana de la Rue (see below) if 

you are interested. 

The Autumn Council Meeting will be 

in Plymouth on 17th October, when the 

main speaker will be Toya Wilcox. 

The next village “litter picking” is on 

Tuesday, 24th September, at 2.15 p.m. 

starting at the end of Highcliffe Close. 

After discussion it was agreed that the 

Christmas meeting this year would be 

organised by the members rather than 

the Committee.   

Our next meeting is on Wednesday, 2nd 

October, at 2.30 p.m. in the Village 

Hall, when Mrs M Knight will give a 

talk entitled “The Heart of Harrow 

School by its Librarian”. 

We welcomed 2 prospective new 

members this month - if you think you 

might like to join them, please do come 

along.  If you would like any more 

information please either check out our 

dedicated website link on 

www.lympstone.org  (Social section) or 

phone Diana de la Rue on 01395 

274099. 

 

Heather Stratford 

 

DISCLAIMER  

 

This news letter is compiled from 

emails sent to the editor by numerous 

people and very little of the information 

is checked before publishing which is 

done in good faith! 

 

Chris Carter, Editor 

 

http://www.lympstone.org/
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Give your business a boost! 

Do you need an experienced sales 

and marketing professional – but 

on a part-time or project basis? I 

can help with: 
Telesales and appointment generating 

Direct mail, eshot marketing campaigns  

Website design/content management 

Business Development and new lead 

generation.  PR and press releases  

Based in Lympstone, can work from 

home or your office. Free initial 

discussion! Please contact me on 
lesley@hedgerowmarketing.co.uk 

www.hedgerowmarketing.co.uk 

 

 

mailto:lesley@hedgerowmarketing.co.uk
http://www.hedgerowmarketing.co.uk/
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SIMON QUICK THE LOG MAN 

For all your coal, kindling & gas 

supplies - Tel 01395 267490 
 

ELECTRICIAN  Lympstone based 

and specialising in domestic work; 

happy to do small jobs. Call Simon on 

07985  963075 

 

CARNIVAL HOUSE FANCY 

DRESS  5 Exeter Rd, Exmouth EX8 

1PN    Phone 01395 224664 

 

60p a line for an advert just here 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

ENGLISH TUITION: Experienced 

English Tutor available to teach 

English, Literature, Essay Writing and 

Study Skills at GCSE level and beyond. 

Tel: Sharon Wayland on 274551.  

 

PRISTINE CLEAN - Domestic 

ironing and cleaning services. Local 

lady.  Call Niki - 01395 740727 

 
FOOT HEALTH PRACTITIONER - 

Lindsey Waddell MAFHP. Nail Cutting 

and Treatment of Corns, Callus and 

Verrucas. Home Visits. 01395 263496  

 

 

 

 

DOG GROOMING.   
Kind & Qualified Groomer. 

Commissions for PET 

PORTRAITS  

in pastel also undertaken.  

Make Superb Presents.   

(Examples of work can be viewed).  

Tracey Crompton, Greenways,  

Courtlands Lane, Lympstone. 
Tel: 01395 272815 /07973 986 268. 

IAN L MOIR 

 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 
Painting, decorating, pressure washing, 

window and gutter cleaning, fencing, 

decking and much more.  All jobs to keep 

your property in tip top condition. 

I am Lympstone based and offer free no 

obligation quotes. 

Contact Ian on (home) 01395 263 716     

Mobile 07702 804537  
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Peter J Acca 
Carpenter/Joiner 

Specialist PVCu  

Window Repairs 

Replacement double glazed sealed 

units 

01395 279209 

07801365097 

Let me make your old windows 

like new 
 

 
. 

 

 

Rent a box like this and 

you are bound to be 

noticed.  

£15 a month or a whole 

year for £150 

Comfy casa near the Costa 
Blanca, Spain  

 
Peaceful, two-bedroomed home. Roof 
terrace, gorgeous views, communal 

pool and tennis. Beaches, cycling, golf, 
hiking and more. Suits all ages. 

Flights from Exeter & Bristol 
 

Lympstone residents 15% discount 

Tel: 07986 607610 or 
see website for details: 

www.algorfaholiday.com                                                            

 

FOOD WITH FLAIR 
CATERING 

Small and Large Events - 
Menus to Suit your Budget 
Telephone Shirley or Michael 

on 265147 or see our Website 
www.foodwithflair.co.uk 

 

 

ELECTRICIAN  
Specialising in domestic work; 

happy to do small jobs. 

 

Call Simon on: 07985 963075 
 

 

http://www.algorfaholiday.com/
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____________________________________________ 

 

DustAway 
 

All Work and no play, we are here to help 
Friendly Efficient Cleaning Service 

Lympstone Based 

Weekly, fortnightly, monthly 

One off cleans ie moving house, holiday lets, 

End of tenancy cleans, just redecorated or a spring clean 

We also offer an ironing service 

 

All materials supplied. Fully insured  

       

Please call     Tracey  07727168817   or     Jill  07818484864 

www.dustaway-cleaning.co.uk 
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SMALL ADS 

 

 

 

EXE SALMON  FRESH OR 

SMOKED Reasonable prices 07593 

697469 chadfish@hotmail.co.uk 

 

LYMPSTONE GREETING  

CARDS AND POSTCARDS 

Scenic photographs of your village - 

from the harbour, boats and washing-

lines.....to sunsets and Lympstone Life!  

Available from Post Office or Frances 

Longhurst 263495 

 

REGISTERED HOMEOPATH  
Libby Clapham BA, RSHom; Safe, 

eco-friendly, non-addictive; wide range 

of conditions; safe with conventional 

medicines; allergy testing.  Clinics 

Exmouth and Exeter. libbyclapham 

naturalhealth .co.uk; tel 01395 267432  

 

PICTURE FRAMING. For all 

your framing requirements; also frame 

 restoration & chair caning.  Caro 

Ambridge 01392 877460, Topsham. 

 

DAWN 'TIL DUSK 

 Creative Gardening service Routine 

maintenance, Designs & Creates. 0786 

6566 883      dawnc@live.co.uk  

 

SIMON QUICK THE LOG MAN 

For all your log, coal, kindling &  gas 

supplies Tel 01395 267490   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOOT HEALTH PRACTITIONER - 

Lindsey Waddell MAFHP. Nail Cutting 

and Treatment of Corns, Callus and 

Verrucas. Home Visits. 01395 263496 

 

PIANO with a VIEW Lessons for all 

ages, beginners and improvers, "purely 

for pleasure" and ABRSM exams to 

Grade 8. Theory to Grade 5. Tel: Judy 

Joss (BA Mus, Dip Ed) on 222749  

 

MATHS TUITION  Experienced tutor 

available to teach primary to GCSE 

level maths.  Reasonable rates  Tel: 

Jane Moffatt on 279952     

 

SCIENCE TUTOR Qualified 

teacher available for GCSE and A level 

science tuition.  Karen on 07807474183 

or email karentrice36@yahoo.com   
 
ACCOMMODATION  

 

WITHALL'S HOUSE BED AND 

BREAKFAST. A modern and spacious 

home close to the heart of the village. 

Ample parking and flexible 

accommodation.  Call Pete and Jan 

Hardy on 01395 270157 Or visit 

www.lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk   

 

Advertise here for just 60p a line  

 

mailto:dawnc@live.co.uk
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 WHAT’S  

SEPTEMBER 

6 The Saddlers reopens 

9 Parish Council meeting re 

Neighbourhood Plan 

7 -22 Devon Open Studios 

11 Open evening Pre- school 

13 Mobile Library 

13 Midnight in Paris 

14 Ride and Stride 

17 Kiss Me Kate 

21 Tour of Totnes 

21 Children’s Soc Coffee Morning 

22 Concert-Baroque Music 

27 Visit to CTCRM 

27 Mobile Library 

28 to 2/10 CTCRM Exercise 

 

27 Ange Hardy - The Bare Foot Folk 

Tour 

ON 

OCTOBER 

1 & 2 CTCRM Exercise 

2 WI 

5 Harvest Supper 

5 Craning Ashore 

12 Bhangra Band 

20 Concert- flute and other 

30 Talk- Roman Army in Devon 

 

 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 

9th Sept – N.Plan 16th Sept 

20th & 21st  Sept     N Plan Exhibition  

7th Oct  

 
 

 

 

_________________________________________________________ 
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